
ECD (CDBG) Public Hearing – 5 Year Consolidated Plan 2020-2025  1 
February 19, 2020 

 Data has been gathered in surveys and via public hearings 

 He provided a recap of the surveys 

o Agency survey – recap  (this survey was for service providers) – see attached detail 

o General public – reviewed – see attached detail 

 
ATTENDEES:  Howard Schmelder, Tom Hick, Andrew Rasmussen-Tuller 

   Mayor Zoppo-Sassu 

 

STAFF:  Dawn Leger, Grants Administrator 

   Justin Malley, Executive Director-ECD 

   Christine Cooper, Administrative Assistant  

 

GUEST:  Patrick Gallagher, Milone & MacBroom 

    

 

The Hearing was called to order by ECD Policy Committee Chairperson Howard Schmelder at 5:01 p.m. 

 

ECD board members and staff were introduced. 

 

Opening Remarks were read by Commissioner Schmelder: 

 

Welcome to the first Public Hearing to discuss Bristol’s Five-Year Consolidated Plan for CDBG that begins 

later this year and runs to 2025.  With us tonight is Patrick Gallagher, a Planner from Milone & MacBroom, the 

consulting firm that has been hired to assist the ECD with the Consolidated Plan. 

 

The City is in the process of updating its Five-Year Consolidated Plan for Housing and Community 

Development.  The plan will be submitted to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) 

under the regulations and requirements contained in the Code of Federal Regulations 24CFR Part 91. 

 

To start, the City conducted a survey that was intended to gather information and opinions about the City’s 

housing and community development needs.  With this information, the Policy Committee of the ECD will 

make recommendations to the full Board for strategies to guide the Five-Year period from 2020-2025.  

Information received from these surveys will be combined with comments from Public Hearings, community 

workshops and other sources to update the City’s Consolidated Plan. 

 

Without further ado, I’m going to hand this over to Patrick to make a short presentation about past and future 

Consolidated Five Year plans in Bristol, and preliminary results from the community needs survey. 

 

Patrick Gallagher provided background of what is a consolidated plan (see attached). This is required by HUD 

and the community must complete this every 5 years in order to receive HUD funding. It is intended to describe 

the City’s housing and community development needs which will then be used as a guide to help the city set 

goals and priorities and disburse funds over the next 5 years.  

 

This begins with needs analysis and community outreach to identify needs and issues in the community.  Then 

they can begin to look at goals and strategies for the next 5 years.   
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He then explained the purpose of the goals and reviewed goals from the previous plan.  He pointed out that it is 

important that the goals are broad enough to allow for adaptation to rapidly changing conditions. 

Draft goals based on the surveys and aligned with the previous goals but providing more discretion on how the 

funds are allocated were reviewed.  See detail attached.  Summarized as follows: 

 Continue to support safe and affordable housing. 

 Housing support for homeless, at risk and special needs population. 

 Support public service programs 

 Support for health and wellness initiatives 

 Infrastructure, facility improvements and initiatives that support housing and community revitalization. 

 Support economic development initiatives. 

 

So tonight is an opportunity to be sure they have not overlooked any needs that should be in the plan before it is 

drafted as well as if there are any comments tonight on the draft goals as they have been presented. 

 

Commissioner Schmelder asked if there were any comments on the community needs from the public in 

attendance tonight. 

 

Mayor Ellen Zoppo-Sassu spoke about housing issues: 

 Some issues are dealt with through blight/code enforcement. 

 Bristol has older housing stock with many multi-family buildings that have issues due to age, lead paint, 

etc. 

 She spoke about density issues. 

 She discussed the issue of inattentive landlords: 

o Reduction in deteriorated housing and density is part of the plan – this extends to numerous 

other issues in the community and puts stress on services.  This reduction of deteriorated 

housing and reduction in density is a goal they are putting forward within the next 2 or 3 years 

within the 10 year capital improvement plan and she would like to see this goal mirrored in the 

community action plan.  

 She discussed the overlap of these housing issues with local health issues, primarily the opioid crisis, 

and the stress it places on services. 

 Many of the issues in the community begin with housing and she would like to increase the availability 

of good housing and decrease the availability of poor housing. 

 

Commissioner Hick inquired about Item #4 in the “Goals from Previous Plan” regarding assisting businesses 

and asked will this be in the new goals of is this included in another goal?  Commissioner Schmelder replied 

that he believes this is implied.  Mr. Gallagher replied that the intent was to role this into goal #6 of the Draft 

Goals for the new plan with the comments about physical improvements. 

 

Commissioner Rasmussen-Tuller, who is in the real estate business, commented that he supports the Mayor’s 

views. 

 

Justin commented to this point that something could be added to #1 about the elimination of housing that is not 

decent, safe, and affordable.  

 

Mayor Zoppo-Sassu spoke again about the housing needs for families.   

 

Draft goals 1-6 are not presented in priority order. 

 

No other comments were forthcoming from the Public. 

The Public Hearing was closed at 5:50 p.m.   

      

Respectfully submitted, 

Christine Cooper, Recording Secretary 








